UNIVERSITY OF OREGON COLLEGE OF SOCIAL SCIENCE EUGENE, OREGON DEPARTMENT OF SOCIOLOGY September 18, 1935

Mr. W.L. Finley Route #10 Portland, Oregon

Dear Mr. Finley:

On account of a short absence from the city last week, I asked Mr. Stanbery to write you about the meeting of the chairmen of the Advisory Research Committees with the Planning Board on Friday afternoon, September 20th.

I am writing to confirm that invitation and to ask you to be prepared to make a brief presentation of such plans as you have for a program for your committee for the coming year.

Up to the present, my time has been largely taken up with organization work in the counties and with the holding of special conferences in different parts of the State. For this reason I have been unable to give much attention to the work of the Advisory Research Council.

On Friday I would like to bring up and invite discussion on a proposal to hold a meeting of the Council at an early date, if in the opinion of the chairmen present such a meeting would stimulate the activity of the Council for the coming year.

I hope it will be possible for you to attend this meeting.

Yours sincerely,

Philip A. Parsons, Chairman Advisory Research Council